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The meeting was called to order by Ms. Janet Wilkins, Committee Chair, at 12:10 p.m. with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes with one correction.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Update: 

Director of Academic Services Dedra Daehn shared with the committee the virtual notebook. The virtual notebook is a tool used by the college faculty and staff which includes data such as enrollment, student outcomes and completions, and success rates. Some of this data may not be accurate because of the coding at the time of registration. This issue will be cleaned up by next year. This is an in-house tool; however, committee members can utilize this with the support of Clark staff. The virtual notebook will be updated every year. 

Ms. Daehn also shared the job and industry reports that are available on the website. The information is as of February 2013. Reports included are job by industry and jobs by occupation. These reports are available on the website to all members of the committee. One piece of data that stands out is that the projected growth for our region exceeds the state and national growth rate.
Vision 2020:

Before discussing Vision 2020, Dean of STEM Peter Williams made some announcements as follows: 

· Clark College is not expecting a tuition increase; 

· The Office of Planning and Effectiveness is projecting a decrease in FTEs and enrollment next year. It looks to be about a 1.2% or more decrease in enrollment; 

· Clark’s budgeting often has an unusual process where there is excess dollars that can be distributed college wide. Next year this may not occur and the college budget will be tighter across the board; and 
· Congratulations to Tim Kent on the approval letter from the Board of Registration of Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors.
Dean Williams introduced Vision 2020. The college Office of Planning and Effectiveness is conducting a Vision 2020 exercise throughout the college, utilizing many different groups to collect information that will be used to create a 2015-20 Strategic Plan. There are four main questions involved in the collection of data:
1. In the year 2020, when people speak of Clark College, what would you like them to say?

2. What common values would you like the college community to share by the year 2020?
3. What enhancements to instructional programs and student services are needed to fulfill this vision for 2020?

4. What should Clark College’s budget priorities be by the year 2020?

Director/Division Chair Report:
Curriculum Update. Tim Kent reported that there was a good influx of students. There are 12 new students with a couple who have been converted from engineering to surveying. This is a good thing as getting students into their preferred field of study is important. Mr. Kent reported that the first year with the AAS has been going very well but will need some minor fine-tuning. 
There was an engineering dinner at the Doubletree Inn the previous night with 750 high school and college students attending.

Tina Barsotti reported that Science Building 123, the stand alone building, has its own classroom, storage, and offices. It would make a perfect location for a new Surveying building. 

Work Plan:

A discussion took place to update the articulation agreement with OIT. A subcommittee will be formed to work on cross-walk information.
Tim reported that the program received a LEICA scanner. Tim asked the committee to advise how much instruction should be allocated to this equipment and in which course the scanner should be taught. Committee members thought the GPS course would be the most applicable. 

The purchase of survey vests was discussed. It was agreed that survey vests will be purchased for second year students. This will be a good way to increase program visibility on campus. Funds will need to be raised for 15 vests at approximately $75-80. Tim will work on this with a due date of January 2014.

A subcommittee was formed to take a look at the realignment of classes so that they are in sync. The subcommittee is tasked with looking at program curriculum and class content. The subcommittee members are: Matt Faulkner, Jon Yamashita, Janet Wilkins, and Tina Barsotti. 

New Business:

Tim apprised the committee of a proposal of changing the Survey Tech Seminar course name to Ethics and drop it from a 2-credit to a 1-credit course.  He also proposed the GPS course to be increased from a 2-credit course to a 3-credit course. There was concern that the full level of credits is provided to students and students are prepared for transfer. A block motion was made to approve the above course changes. The motion was seconded and carried, with one abstention. 

Tim reported that he is working with the Foundation on a Surveying scholarship. He is looking at either a named scholarship or an endowed scholarship. Tim is in ongoing meetings with the Foundation to complete this process.

Tina reported on “Nerd Girls.” An event called Science in Action will take place with a career fair. Surveying will have a “STEM” table at this event. The community has been asking what STEM is and this will be a good opportunity to get the word out about Clark’s Surveying program.

Next Meeting Date:

Thursday, May 16, 2013, at noon in the T-building.
Janet summarized the meeting and adjourned at 1:48 p.m.
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